
From: tony higgins <tony.higgins123@gmail.com>  
Sent: Monday, November 25, 2019 12:20 PM 
To: Mayor Mary Campbell <mcampbell@hermosabeach.gov> 
Cc: City Council <citycouncil@hermosabeach.gov>; Suja Lowenthal <suja@hermosabeach.gov>; Ann 
Yang <anny@hermosabeach.gov> 
Subject: Bypassing Fangary 
 
Mayor Campbell, 
 
If it’s true the city passed a motion that effectively bypassed the normal mayor Pro-tem rotation;  and 
did so without giving the public a chance hear any debate on the underlying reasons or offer public 
comment in advance of the decision, well that’s a bad decision that whether it runs afoul of the brown 
act or not, that decision should be reviewed. .  
 
I’m sure most citizens believe  decision to select councilman Massey as mayor pro-tem should be 
vacated until it can be agendized and debated in the open session and the public is given a chance to 
speak on this.   
 
Anthony Higgins 
 
———— 
Dear Ms Yang.  
Please include this as a written communications to the next available open session.  
 
Thank you 
 


